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September 13, 2022
Dear Praying Friends, 
 
We were able to celebrate the church’s 23rd anniversary at the beginning of the month. We had a special speaker 
come and preach to us all of the services on Sunday. Our people worked very hard with inviting people to come 
and also in working and decorating the building. Our attendance that day was 119 people with 16 first time 
visitors! There were seven adults that trusted the Lord Jesus for their eternal salvation! One of these was a 
young man who, about a year ago, went out to eat tacos on the street. An evil woman came by and shot him and 
many others. Only Fernando survived but he is in a wheel chair and cannot walk anymore. 
 
Beside this anniversary service we had another three first time visitors come to church. Things are going well in 
the church in Pozo and also in the church in Zacatecas. We had some of people come back to church after 
quitting church during the Plandemic. Miguel and Silvia came back to church in Pozo after not coming for 
about a year. It is always a blessing to see our people come back to church and get involved again. 
 
While out soul winning we have talked to people that have thanked us for coming to their door and explaining 
eternal life to them. Some have said: Please keep telling others about Jesus; and: Keep doing this because God 
is pleased with this; and: I admire you because I know that it is hard what you are doing. The real question is: 
Why are so few willing to stand and give the truth out to the lost? We also encounter many who in times past 
came to church but now are not coming. They always promise that they will come back but, it seems, that they 
never do. Jesus is coming back and we don’t know when. We hope that we will be found faithful serving Him 
who has given us eternal life. 
 
As far as our soul winning goes, we have been faithfully knocking on doors and doing all we can to give the 
Gospel out in order to see people saved. Not everyone wants to hear. Some hear but do not believe and as 
always some believe and ask the Lord Jesus Christ to save them and give them salvation! Since our last letter 
Lidia and I saw 18 saved and our church people saw another 18 trust Christ! We want to thank you for your 
continued prayers and support. This is fruit on your account. God bless you as you serve Him! 
 
Yours for souls, 
Mike and Lidia Lemma 
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